Minutes

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF MISSISSAUGA
MISSISSAUGA CYCLING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
TUESDAY, MARCH 19, 2013 - 7:20 PM

COMMITTEE ROOM A

2™P Floor, Civic Centre
300 City Centre Drive, Mississauga, ON L5B 3Cl1
Internet Address - http:/www.mississauga.ca

Members Present: Jeff Wachman (Chair)
Allan Harder
Donnie Morris
Dorothy Tomiuk
Councillor C. Fonseca
Krista Lethbridge
Irwin Nayer
Syed Ali

Members Absent: Don Stephens (Vice-Chair)
Darrin Wolter
Ghada Hamouda
Rajendra Singh



City/Regional Staff Present: Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office
Matthew Sweet, Cycling Technologist
Andy Bate, Supervisor, Traffic Operations
Erica Duque, TDM Analyst '
Stephanie Smith, Legislative Coordinator, Office of the
City Clerk
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CALL TO ORDER - 7:20 p.m.

DECLARATIONS OF DIRECT (OR INDIRECT) PECUNIARY INTEREST -nil

PRESENTATIONS/DEPUTATIONS

Cvcle Toronto — Bike Month

Keagan Gartz, Cycle Toronto spoke to the upcoming 2013 Bike Month launching on May 27,
2013. She outlined the background of Cycle Toronto and the partnership with Smart Commute.
Ms. Gartz noted the launch of Bike Month would occur on Bike to Work Day and would
continue to promote cycling events until the end of June. She noted that the City of Mississauga
would be receiving two safety cycling workshops.

RECOMMENDATION
That the deputation to the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee by Keagan Gartz regarding
Cycle Toronto — Bike Month be received.

Received (C. Fonseca)
Recommendation MCAC-0015-2013

MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED:

1. Administrative Matters:
1.1  Tiems to be added under “Other Business™ - Nil
1.2 Minutes of Previous Meeting —February 12, 2013

Approved (1. Nayer)

2. Communications and Promotions Subcommittee

Krista Lethbridge, Citizen Member spoke to the Toronto Bike Show held on March 1-3,
2013. She noted positive feedback was received at the Bike Show and that the booth
location was in a good spot. It was noted that next year’s booth should have lights.
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3. Tour de Mississauga Subcommittee Update

Dorothy Tomiuk, Citizen Member provided an update regarding the 2013 Tour de
Mississanga. She noted that the Tour routes are currently being worked on and that the
ridership goal for 2013 is 2200 riders. She reminded members of the Mississauga Cycling
Advisory Committee to confirm last year’s sponsors. Discussion ensured with respect to
MiWay sponsoring the new 15km Family Ride.

RECOMMENDATION
That staff in the Clerk’s Office and the ECity Store be authorized to sell the new supply
of the 2013 Tour de Mississauga cycling t-shirts at a cost of $15.00 (taxes included).

Approved (I. Nayer)
Recommendation MCAC-0016-2013

4. Network and Technical Subcommittee

Donnie Morris, Citizen Member provided an update on the 2013 Ward Rides and noted
that dates have been sent to Members of Council and that each start and finish location
would be at an ice cream shop. Ms. Tomiuk suggested rebranding the name of Ward
Rides to “Re” Ward Rides to promote local ice cream shops. He indicated that each
committee member needs to commit to attending 2 Ward Rides. Mr. Motris also noted
that the Network and Technical Subcommittee would also be working on the Ambassador
Program and that Darrin Walter would provide a route construction update at a later
meeting. '

5. MecLaughlin Road Assessment Letter

Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) members reviewed the draft letter
prepared by Trwin Nayer regarding the McLaughlin Road Environmental Assessment and
discussed their position on the subject matter. Members spoke to the design options
outlined in the letter and voted their preference is on-road bike lanes on each side 1.8
metres in widths with mountable curbs providing separation from traffic lanes.
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RECOMMENDATION
That the draft letter regarding the McLaughlin Road Environmental Assessment be

~ received and amended to incorporate Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee preferred
design considerations.

Received (D. Tomiuk)
Recommendation MCAC-0017-2013

6. Phil Green Recognition Award

Jacquelyn Hayward Gulati, Manager, Cycling Office noted that no nominations had been
received for the Phil Green Recognition Award and encouraged members of the
Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) to think of nominees deserving of
the award. MCAC members suggested sending an email blast to promote the Phil Green
Recognition Award.

7. 2013 Bikeway and Trails Map

Matthew Sweet, Cycling Technologist spoke to the 2013 Bikeway and Trail Maps and
asked members of the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) for feedback
from the 2012 Bikeway and Trail Maps. It was suggested to add the Tour de Mississauga,
change some of the colour identification marking and to identify the Ward Rides on the
map.

8. 2013 Mississauga Cyeling Advisory Committee - Calendar of Events

The Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) reviewed the 2013 Calendar of
Events. MCAC engaged in discussion regarding the Ward Ride dates and suggested
having a Halloween Bike Ride in conjunction with either the Cawthra Hunted house or
Dixie Union Crematory. '

RECOMMENDATION

That the 2013 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee — Calendar of Events be
received.

Received (D. Tomiuk)
Recommendation MCAC-0018-2013
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9.

10.

2013 Mississauga Cyceling Advisory Committee Action List

The Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) reviewed the 2013 action list
and noted that the Network and Promotions subcommittee pick a location for the
Recognition Award/Openings.

RECOMMENDATION

That the 2013 Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee Action List be received as
amended.

Received (D. Tomiuk)
Recommendation MCAC-0019-2013

Information ltems

RECOMMENDATION
That the following information items be received for information:

10.1 Resicnation e-mail from Ghada Hamouda — Mississauga Cycling Advisory

Committee Citizen Member

Resignation email dated February 28, 2013 from Ghada Hamouda, of Mississauga
Cycling Advisory Committee (MCAC) Citizen Member advising her resignation
from MCAC.

10.2 Share The Road March 2013 Newsletter

Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee to review the Share the Road March
2013 Newsletter.

10.3 Communities on the Move — Malton Roundtable — Thursday March 14, 2013

Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee to review Communities on the Move —
Malton Roundtable — Thursday March 14, 2013 poster.

104 Communities on the Move — Cooksville Public Library — March 28, 2013

Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee to review Communities on the Move —
Cooksville Publi¢ Library — March 28, 2013 poster.



- Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee -5- March 19, 2013

10.5 Cormporate Report dated February 7, 2013 Regarding 2013 Sidewalk and Multi-
Use Trail Construction Programs (Wards 3.4.5.9.11)

Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee to review the Corporate Report dated
February 7, 2013 Regarding 2013 Sidewalk and Multi-Use Trail Construction
Programs (Wards 3,4,5,9,11).

Received (C. Fonseca)
Recommendation MCAC-0019-2013

ADJOURNMENT — 9:08 p.m.




